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President’s Message 

Some things change and some stay the same. Well, the latter 

is true for MISGA leadership in 2024.  At the year-end 

Board meeting a by-law change was made setting the term 

for President and VP to 2 years. Bottom line you are stuck 

with me for another year; or I’m stuck with you depending 

on one’s vantage point.  Historically, for those who care, 

there was one other instance of a MISGA President having 

successive terms.  Al Hagen, our 1st, served five years! 

Insanity must have been rampant back in the 70’s !!  

Although Paul Bate remains as VP and George Blair enters 

year 2 as Treasurer one thing did change.  Chuck Woods graciously stepped into the 

Secretary position. Well, there might have been a little arm twisting but Chuck is fine.  

He replaces Mike Olson who deserves our thanks and gratitude for his service.  Mike has 

moved onto greener pastures in Baltimore.  Did I really just say that.  Anyway, I am 

humbled to continue in the leadership position of this fine longstanding organization and 

will do my best to keep it moving forward.  

Fortunately, this year I was not stressed with finding several new committee chairs like 

last.  Thanks to all for remaining in their spots.  The one change was Jake Jacobi 

acquiescing to my plea to chair Policy & Planning since as promised we honored his one-

year Div II Director term.  Doug Walters has assumed the forementioned Director spot.  

Welcome Doug.    

Other highlights on the MISGA front revolved around volunteerism and the difficulty of 

finding club reps which subsequently has ramifications in many ways.  This was 

evidenced by the loss of 2 clubs, Norbeck and Eagles Nest.  Both dropped because they 

had no willing rep.  While not a huge impact in # of active associates, it does reduce our 

away options.  Please consider saying yes if ever asked at your club so MISGA doesn’t 

continue the way of the dinosaur.  

(Continued on p 4)  

http://www.misga.org/
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Bob Hodges 

MISGAGRAM Editor 

 

 

The Lighter Side 

 

 

 

President’s Humor 

 

“Golf was invented by God as punishment for 

guys who retire too early ! “ 

 

Tom Ciandella, Dec, ‘23 
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President’s Message, continued 

Another topic that came up was consideration of realignment of divisions for better 

geographic organization and more importantly balance in associate #s.  This was 

tabled and put on the Spring Board Meeting agenda under Old Business.  Speaking 

of which, that and the Annual Rep Meeting will be March 26, 2024 @ Prospect 

Bay. 

The challenge for MISGA continues to be retaining members and trying to recruit 

new ones. We all can do our part in that by relaying the good times we’ve had, the 

friends we’ve made and talking it up to prospective members. Besides those 

benefits, less time home can keep one out of trouble with the Mrs.!  

Another issue for MISGA is the pricing.  We cannot do much about what things 

cost and the rising price of our mixers; but, we can do things to add value to the 

mixers. Last year at Prospect we varied menus, used different formats, added 

individual awards, used live scoring, etc. to add value.  I encourage club reps to 

similarly be creative for your events and give ‘em the best bang for the buck you 

can.  That will keep them coming back and more likely to spread the word; in turn 

helping MISGA to grow.  

I’d also like to take a minute to emphasize that everyone is a guest when they go to 

an away MISGA, and we need to be respectful.  There were a couple of incidents 

in 2023 of disrespect at events that were handled but, let’s do our best to make that 

none in 2024! 

Well guys, Grandma always told me: say your piece, keep it short, make it count 

and then shut up !  I think I’ve reached that point.  So stay well, play well and 

Happy Holidays, or New Year depending when this actually publishes.  

Tom Ciandella 

 MISGA President 2023-2024  
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Obituary 
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Toys for Tots 

 
We had the Annual Toys for Tots check presentation today. Since the 
CSMGA (Crofton Senior Men’s Golf Association) started the Toys for Tots 
drive for donations in 2015, we have raised $42,837 for this great cause!  I 
would like to thank all who participated and generously contributed this 
year!  
  
Chuck Woods. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

George Blair, MISGA and CSMGA Treasurer; Chuck Woods CSMGA 
Secretary; Maj. Smith, Anne Arundel Toys for Tots; Ken Barausky, 
Tournament Chairman; Gary Carpenter, Jr. Asst. Golf Pro at Crofton CC. 
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Frolics ‘n Flings 
 

Flings and Frolics News. We are in the countdown to sign-up deadline of January 
25 for the 2024 Winter Fling. Come join us in sunny and warm Crystal River Florida 
from February 25 to March 2. This long-standing event has past the 20-year mark 
and may be your last chance to attend. Detailed information is available online at 
misga.org or by contacting Jack Sullivan directly at johnlsul@msn.com 
The NEW Fall Frolic has been booked for next October 6 to 12 at Virginia Beach 
VA. Detailed info is also on the misga.org site. A Spring Fling is under development 
for May 2025, stay tuned. 
 
Jack Sullivan 
SMGA Chair, MISGA Club Rep. NGC Tantallon 
MISGA Division 6 Tournament Director 
Coordinator Winter Fling at Crystal River FL and Fall Frolic at Va Beach VA 
(info on misga.org) 
 
H 301-567-4996 
C 301-633-7695 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


